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City of Unalaska | Department of Parks, Culture and Recreation 
Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes for November, 4, 2024

Members present: Thomas Roufos, Greg Peters, Avril Straub, Kim Hankins
The Parks, Culture and Recreation Advisory Board Meeting was called to order at 5:40 p.m. on November 4, 2024, in the conference room at PCR
Recognized visitors to the meeting, Jolene Longo, Jeffery Milkes

Introduction of two new Park and Recreation Board Members Avril Straub, and Kim Hankins.

New Business
The Advisory Board had a presentation from Jeffery Milkes of Berry Dunn and associates on the master plan process and the different sections of the plan.  (See Attached) The plan is in its final draft.  Mr. Milkes went over the major concepts of the plan.  He talked about how they arrived at capital costing and looked at ways to improve communication to the public about the recreation programs.   He talked about having an easy method of receiving feed back from the residents on facility maintenance and programing. He was pleased that PCR recently installed a phone Ap that would allow any resident to signup for a class and provide feedback. One of the ways he wants the PCR to move toward is a better decision-making data driven process. This would help in the life cycles of programing.  He thinks we can have better success with themed running programs, i.e. like a color run, Tax Day run. Etc. He also suggested a mobile programing unit that would bring about activities like a climbing wall on a trailer that would stand up at special events and then fold up and stored until the next event.  Mr. Milkes also suggested that we install additional synthetic turf at different locations around the city.  UCSD field and Kelty.  He talked about moving the skate park and making an all wheeled area that would enhance the offering to the city.       
Old Business  

Committee Members Comments

Avril asked what was the procedure for cleaning the facility.  She had noticed that the janitor group was not doing a very good job in the weight room in particular.  Jolene said that if anyone sees any problems that she was to notify her and she would make sure that it was taken care of.   Avril also pointed out that the woman’s weight lifting bar needed additional clips as there was only one black set.  Jolene said that she would order an additional set of clips. 

Roger is going to the Athletic Business Conference to look at weight and cardo equipment.
 
Next meeting is January 27, 2025.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Adjournment at 7:05 p.m. 
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